
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 105 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 1353-A, entitled: 
  
    "AN  ACT  to amend the vehicle and traffic law, in relation to 
elec- 
      tric personal assistive mobility devices" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This bill would legalize the operation of  electronic  self-
balancing, 
two-wheeled "personal assistive mobility devices" - commonly referred 
to 
as Segways - on roads and highways outside of New York City. Segways 
are 
one-person vehicles, ridden in a standing position, at speeds up to 
12.5 
miles  per  hour.  The  device weighs over 100 pounds, can carry a 
rider 
weighing up to 250 pounds, and takes up to  20  feet  to  stop  at  
full 
speed. 
  
  Under  current  law,  Segways  cannot  be used on the State's 
roadways 
because they are motor vehicles that do not meet the requirements of 
the 
Vehicle and Traffic Law. This bill seeks to treat Segways  as  
bicycles, 
but  the two types of vehicles are quite different, and allowing 
Segways 
on roads and highways raises a number of public safety concerns. 
Indeed, 
the Segway user's manual specifically states:  "The  Segway  PT  is  
not 
intended  or  recommended  for primary use on roads. If you must ride 
on 
the road, or must cross the road, be extremely careful. Ride as far 
away 
from traffic as possible." 
  
  This is sound advice, for a number of reasons, including  the  
follow- 
ing: 
  
  *  Individuals  riding  Segways  on roadways will need to enter 
inter- 



sections and make turns.  However,  Segways  do  not  have  turn  
signal 
lights. Moreover, unlike bicycle riders who can use hand signals to 
make 
turns,  Segway  riders are specifically instructed to keep both hands 
on 
the handlebars of the device at all times. Thus, there is  no  
practical 
way  for  Segway riders to let drivers know when they are turning, 
which 
raises obvious safety concerns. 
  
  * The bill permits children age 13 and under to operate Segways,  
even 
though: (1) the Segway user manual recommends that riders be at least 
16 
years  of  age;  and  (2)  half  of all 13-year-olds weigh less than 
100 
pounds, but according to the manufacturer, riders weighing less than 
100 
pounds cannot shift their weight far enough back to slow down and stop 
a 
Segway. 
  
  * The bill requires helmets to be worn only by  operators  age  13  
or 
                                         ____ 
under, despite the manufacturer's instruction that all users should 
wear 
helmets,  regardless  of  their  age. Indeed, the manufacturer warns 
all 
users: "Whenever you ride the Segway PT, you risk death or serious 
inju- 
ry from loss of control, collisions, and falls." 
  
  * The bill permits Segways to be operated at  night,  with  front  
and 
taillights,  while  the  user materials starkly instruct riders: "Do 
not 
ride in the dark." This undoubtedly is due to the fact  that,  
according 
  
to  the  manufacturer, Segway riders must be careful to avoid 
"slippery, 
icy or wet surfaces, loose materials  (sand/gravel),  steep  slopes  
and 
obstacles." 
  
  *  Although  the  Vehicle  and  Traffic Law prohibits the operation 
of 
bicycles on expressways  and  interstate  highways,  this  bill  
permits 
Segways to operate on these high-speed roadways. 
  
  * Although the language of the bill is not clear, it appears to 
permit 



the  operation of Segways on sidewalks, while clearly permitting 
locali- 
ties to specifically authorize sidewalk use, which  obviously  raises  
a 
number  of  other  safety  concerns,  particularly relating to 
potential 
collisions with pedestrians. 
  
  There is no question that, with practice, individuals can become 
adept 
at riding Segways, and there are certain situations in which they can 
be 
operated safely. However, this bill provides blanket  approval  for  
the 
operation of Segways on roads and expressways throughout New York 
State, 
and  would  force  municipalities  to  pass  local laws or rules if 
they 
wished to protect the safety of their residents by prohibiting the 
oper- 
ation of Segways on roadways and sidewalks within their jurisdictions. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


